

BOARD OF EDUCATION-REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES OF WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 22, 2023 PEOTONE HIGH SCHOOL - MEDIA CENTER

CALL TO ORDER.

At 6:00 p.m., President Robinson called the regular board meeting to order and requested all who are present to please stand and recite the Pledge of Allegiance. A roll call of the board members present was taken and the following board members answered aye, (4) Mrs. Tara Robinson, Mrs. Jodi Becker, Mr. Roger Bettenhausen, Mr. Rick Uthe, (3) absent, Mrs. Jennifer Moe, Mrs. Dawn Love and Mr. Tim Stoub for the February 22, 2023 regular board meeting.

CONSENT AGENDA.

President Robinson asked for a motion to approve the *Consent Agenda A through E* of the regular board meeting of Wednesday, February 22, 2023. Mr. Uthe made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda *A through E.* Mrs. Moe seconded the motion to approve, and a roll call vote was taken and the following board members answered aye (4), Mrs. Robinson, Mr. Bettenhausen, Mr. Uthe and Mrs. Becker, (3) absent, Mrs. Love, Mrs. Moe and Mr. Stoub and no nays.

GOOD NEWS:

PEOTONE HIGH SCHOOL FEBRUARY 2023 BOARD OF EDUCATION ACADEMIC STUDENT OF THE MONTH.

President Robinson recognized and introduced February's Board of Education Academic Student of the Month, *Reganne Price*. Reganne is the daughter of James and Elizabeth Price of Peotone and is currently a junior at Peotone High School with a grade point average of 3.89 on a 4.0 grading scale. Mr. Steve Stein, Superintendent, presented a certificate of commendation to Reganne Price.



Congratulations Reganne!

PEOTONE JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL JANUARY 2023 STUDENTS OF THE MONTH.

President Robinson recognized the January 2023 Students of the Month for Peotone Junior High School. The students of the month are 6th Grade student, *Bailey Schultz* 7th Grade student, *Abigail Christenberry* and 8th Grade student, *Devon Stone*. 6th Grade Student, Bailey Schultz was not present to receive her certificate. Mr. Steve Stein, Superintendent presented certificates of commendations to 7th Grade student, Abigail Christenberry and 8th grade student, Devon Stone who were present for the February 22nd board meeting.







Congratulations Bailey, Abigail and Devon!

OPPORTUNITY FOR VISITORS TO SPEAK:

Mark Jones, a junior at Peotone High School and a member of the FFA, addressed the Board to invite them to the annual Peotone FFA Alumni and Supporters Auction which will take place at the Will County Fair Atrium on Sunday, February 26, 2023. There will be a silent auction from 12:00 -1:50 pm, and live auction at 2:00 pm and dinner will be served from 12:00 -2:00 pm. If you cannot attend the event and wish to make a donation, you can reach out to anyone in the Ag department. Or if you would like to make a monetary donation, you can drop off a check made out the FFA Alumni to the main office of the high school.

Ms. Roxanne Mannie addressed the Board with her concerns regarding the incident that took place at the high school a couple of weeks ago, when the students had to stay home. Ms. Mannie asked the Board - what is being done to make sure our students and staff safe? What are we doing to make sure the schools is safe? She understands that the Board cannot give her an answer tonight, but Ms. Mannie's main concern is the safety of the students and staff when they are in school.

FOR ACTION:

REPORT NO. 47:

FOR ACTION:

APPROVAL OF THE RENEWAL OF THE CLOVERLEAF MILK CONTRACT FOR THE 2023-2024 SCHOOL YEAR.

President Robinson asked for a motion to approve to *Renewal of the Cloverleaf Milk Contract for the 2023-2024 school year.* Mr. Bettenhausen made a motion to approve *Report No. 47* and Mr. Uthe seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken and the following board members answered aye (4) Mrs. Robinson, Mr. Bettenhausen, Mrs. Becker, Mr. Uthe, (3) absent, Mrs. Moe, Mrs. Love and Mr. Stoub and no nays.

REPORT NO. 48:

FOR ACTION:

APPROVAL AND ACCEPTANCE OF THE ASBESTOS REMEDIATION BID AT PEOTONE INTERMEDIATE CENTER.

President Robinson asked for a motion to approve and accept *the Asbestos Remediation Bid at Peotone Intermediate Center.* Mr. Uthe made a motion to approve and accept *Report No. 48* and Mr. Bettenhausen seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken and the following board members answered aye (4) Mrs. Robinson, Mr. Bettenhausen, Mrs. Becker, Mr. Uthe, (3) absent, Mrs. Moe, Mrs. Love and Mr. Stoub and no nays.

REPORT NO. 49:

FOR ACTION:

APPROVAL AND ACCEPTANCE OF THE QUOTE FOR THE FLOORING PROJECT AT PEOTONE INTERMEDIATE CENTER.

President Robinson asked for a motion to approve and accept **Quote for the Flooring Project at Peotone Intermediate Center**. Mr. Uthe made a motion to approve and accept **Report No. 49** and Mr. Bettenhausen seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken and the following board members answered aye (4) Mrs. Robinson, Mr. Bettenhausen, Mrs. Becker, Mr. Uthe, (3) absent, Mrs. Moe, Mrs. Love and Mr. Stoub and no nays.

REPORT NO. 50:

FOR ACTION: APPROVAL OF THE 2023 LANDSCAPING SERVICE BID.

President Robinson asked for a motion to approve the **2023 Landscaping Service Bid**. Mr. Uthe made a motion to approve and accept **Report No. 50** and Mr. Bettenhausen seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken and the following board members answered aye (3) Mrs. Robinson, Mr. Bettenhausen, Mr. Uthe, (1) nay, Mrs. Becker, and (3) absent, Mrs. Moe, Mrs. Love and Mr. Stoub.

REPORT NO. 51:

FOR ACTION:

APPROVAL OF THE PHS CREDIT RECOVERY AND ESY 2023.

President Robinson asked for a motion to approve the *PHS Credit Recovery* and *ESY 2023.* Mr. Uthe made a motion to approve and accept *Report No. 51* and Mr. Bettenhausen seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken and the following board members answered aye (4) Mrs. Robinson, Mr. Bettenhausen, Mrs. Becker, Mr. Uthe, (3) absent, Mrs. Moe, Mrs. Love and Mr. Stoub and no nays.

REPORT NO. 52:

FOR ACTION:

APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL.

(*Contingent upon receipt and evaluation and employment documentation required by the District and the Illinois State Board of Education*).

President Robinson asked for a motion to approve the **Personnel of the Certified and Classified Staff.** Mr. Bettenhausen made a motion to approve and accept **Report No. 52** and Mr. Uthe seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken and the following board members answered aye (4) Mrs. Robinson, Mr. Bettenhausen, Mrs. Becker, Mr. Uthe, (3) absent, Mrs. Moe, Mrs. Love and Mr. Stoub and no nays.

CERTIFIED STAFF RESIGNATION:

- Belinda Ruckman PES Special Education Teacher (effective date of 06.01.2023).
- Apostolos Tsiamas PHS Chess Head Coach (effective date of 02.22.2023).
- Meridith Rietman PHS Student Council Co-Sponsor (effective date of 08.04.2023).

CHANGE IN STATUS:

- Emer Flanagan PJHS Soccer Coach (effective date of 02.21.2023).
- William Robinson PHS Student Council Co-Sponsor to PHS Student Council Sponsor (effective date of 08.04.2023).

CLASSIFIED STAFF EMPLOYMENT:

- Jose Bravo District Custodian Part-time (effective date 02.01.2023).
- Erin Davidson PES Inclusion Paraprofessional (effective date of 02.27.2023).

CHANGE IN STATUS:

 Cassandra Carstens - PHS Cafeteria (two hour position, effective date of 02.07.2023).

RESIGNATION:

- Scott Coppens PHS Assistant Football Coach (effective date of 02.22.2023).
- Logan Hefllin PHS Assistant Football Coach (effective date of 02.09.2023).
- Emily Shanahan PES SI Paraprofessional (effective date of 03.03.2023).
- Malia Griffin Transportation Bus Aide (effective date of 02.03.2023).

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:

Mr. Steve Stein, Superintendent, reported to the Board that he has received four FOIA requests since our last board meeting. The FOIA requests are, Smart Procure, inquiring about our bills, Joe Shoemaker, which Mr. Stein has responded to and one from Data bid.com and one from Bid.com regarding the PIC's asbestos abatement bids.

Mr. Adrian Fulgencio, Business Manager, reported to the Board that this past month, Mr. Stein and Mr. Fulgencio met with each building and department to go over their quarterly financials. The main thing that Mr. Fulgencio wanted to bring to the board's attention is the purchased services budget section of the Buildings and Grounds department. The unanticipated boiler, mechanical and water line issues we've had these past few months have thrown the budget off by approximately \$100,000. We are more than halfway through the school year but do have a couple of months left to keep our boilers up and running. We are working with the building and grounds department to determine what scheduled projects we are able to hold off on completing this year to offset this overage.

Mr. Brandon Owens, Director of Curriculum and Instruction, reported to the Board that the Peotone Educational Foundation hosted its 2nd Annual Trivia Night on Saturday, February 11th. It was another great event with 10 teams competing for the title of Trivia Night Champion. Thank you to all who came out and supported the Ed Foundation and to Vicki Moore for allowing us to hold this event at Game On!

The PEF Bowlarama is scheduled to be held on Friday, March 10th. We currently have spots left at 6:00pm and 9:00pm. Interested Individuals can find the registration link on the PEF Facebook page or the Facebook pages of the Peotone schools. The cost is \$25 per person with a limit of 6 individuals per lane.

The Peotone Early Education Program held Valentine's Day parties on February 14th. We had a ton of fun at our AM and PM sessions with games and activities for the students. We would like to thank our parents and family members that helped as volunteers running games and crafts. It was great to have them helping out at CSC!

Our K-5 Science Committee is currently in the process of meeting virtually with textbook companies regarding their curricular offerings. After a three-year license with our current series, we are looking to change to a new program and format. Our committee is planning to select one or two vendors to send representatives in person to take a deeper dive into their offerings. Our goal is to have a recommendation for the May Board Meeting.

Mr. Jason Spang, Principal of Peotone High School, and Amy Adamow, Assistant Principal of Peotone High School reported to the Board that Scott Wenzel, Wendy Bean, Amy Adamow, and he met and collaborated with district parents and staff on Wednesday, February 1st. We have taken input from that meeting and used it to provide you all our proposed changes for the 2023-2024 school year. We highlighted new or adjusted policies for your convenience. As soon as this is approved, we will be sending to School Datebooks to be printed for a projected arrival time of early August prior to the start of the 2023-2024 school year.

February Black History Month:

At Peotone High School our English, Social Studies, CTE, and Foreign Language departments have all shared their curriculum for Black History Month this year.

- English III, English IV, and AP English IV (Elizabeth Upton), Mrs. Upton and her students are working toward a certificate in African American History through our EVERFI Curriculum Platform. Seniors in English IV are doing a program through the Anti-Defamation League about understanding civil rights and anti-bias. Finally in AP English IV the students had very educational conversations after reading Invisible Man by Ralph Ellison.
- Science (Emily Johnson), Mrs. Johnson's classes, studied different African American Scientists and their accomplishments presented on her daily agenda slides during every school day in February she posts a new scientist. This information has also sparked some very powerful discussions in her classroom about African American Scientific History.
- Mathematics (Seth Diaz). Mr. Diaz's classes, we are watching a presentation by Edray Goins entitled: "A Dream Deferred: 50 Years of

Blacks in Mathematics". It discusses the civil rights movement, MAA (Mathematical Association of America), NAM (National Association of Mathematics), and the first black men and women to receive PhDs in mathematics. It is a presentation that any age can watch and follow but is even cooler when someone has a mathematics background.

Choir (Tracy Toepher). In Mrs. Toepher's History of American Music, they are studying Ragtime and Jazz Music. Jazz is the earliest form of truly American music. They are learning about Black musicians and composers in relation to Jazz music and into the Harlem Renaissance. In the Varsity Choir, they are studying a piece called United in Purpose by a Black composer, Rollo Dillworth. This is a rhythmic, contemporary gospel-style anthem featuring the words of Maya Angelou, charging all of us to take responsibility for making our communities safe, supportive, and just.

• PHS Bowling Team Update:

Season is finished. Olivia Smaga finished in 13th place and came close to qualifying to state as the top 10 move on. Her high was 205 for the season. This we had 7 bowlers in the program and last year we had 2. All players scores improved overall, but they did not win any matches. Coach Pagliarulo expects to expand next year as she has received increased interest.

PHS Wrestling Team Update:

o In the 2022-23 season we found a tremendous growth in numbers at the start of the season. As in every year during the process some kids find out this sport isn't for them and others find out that it is truly a passion. Wrestling teaches us not that failure is acceptable but rather that through failure comes personal growth. Failure is ugly there is no reward for failure. Though through failure we have choices to make on how we want it to define us. Everyone loves winners, winning will always be important in sport, but in wrestling failure is a part of the growth process. That goes in and out of the practice room. When I took over 3 years ago, I was constantly reaching out to teachers about failing grades, dismissing some from the team for lack of effort in the classroom, but I never gave up on them and kept constant communication. Explaining primarily what I mentioned above about failure, and I would ask, "How do you want this to define you." I never get caught up in the wins and losses, but I am constantly reminding them what it is to be accountable: in their training for the sport, in the classroom, in the community, are they being good people reaching out to help

others, etc. Through this process and with patience we have seen tremendous growth in all areas I mention. Not because we wanted to but because we failed together, and we grew together. By constantly mentioning the importance of high character, and that no one is perfect but through failure we choose which direction we want this life to take us. A lot of times when things are hard or a hard conversation must be had, kids shy away from it. So, guiding these teenagers to have these difficult conversations and showing them that this isn't how they are defined truly makes what our program is about.

In the classroom this year we made tremendous strides going from dismissing kids for academics, kids being ineligible at the semester, to having 11 of our 13 varsity wrestlers on the honor roll. That is a direct result of the culture change and these wonderful kid's efforts to not accept failure but to meet it head on and embrace the challenges that lied before them. Regardless of results on the mat this makes them champions. This by far is our greatest accomplishment as a team and my proudest moment as their coach.

On the mat we took a more intense approach this season with AM weightlifting and practices before school as well as practices after school. The kids embraced those challenges and those who were consistent reaped the benefits. As a team we traveled all over the state. Traveling over 1500 miles together. We wrestled one of the tougher schedules in our area, as our goal was simple: "BE BATTLE TESTED." The demand of our training programs and our schedule were a perfect storm and truly prepared the kids for the final push of the season into the state series. Where we qualified 5 wrestlers to the sectional and had 3 other alternates who fell just short of qualifying. We then qualified 5 boys and 1 girl for their respective state tournaments. At sectionals Micah Spinazzola finished 3rd, Santino Izzi finished 3rd, Ian Kreske and Marco Spinazzola finished 2nd and Alex Cardenas finished 4th. On the girl's side Kiernan Farmer finished 4th making her the 1st girl in Peotone school history to qualify for the Individual Girls State Tournament. The boys Individual State Tournament was a huge success. Micah Spinazzola (38 wins 13 loses) didn't get any wins but competed at a high level for a freshman in his first trip. Santino Izzi (39 wins 16 losses) was able to find a win coming in overtime after falling behind 4-0. Ian Kreske (37 wins 18 loses) was able to get a win. Alex Cardenas (38 wins 14 losses) found a win and competed very well losing two very close matches to advance into medal contention. The highlight of the trip was without a doubt Marco Spinazzola (40 wins 3 loses) winning the 152-pound State Title in epic fashion escaping from his opponent with 1 second left on the

clock in the very last overtime period. Marco defeated the #1, #2, and #4 wrestlers in his route to the title. He also avenged his loss form the Sectional finals and the Finals match up that took place at Litchfield Invitational.

PHS Boys Basketball Update

On Saturday, 2/18/23 the PHS Boys basketball team beat Herscher and advanced in Regional play last evening against Beecher knocking them off by 4. Unfortunately, they lost in a tough regional Championship to a tough Pontiac team. We were ahead by 4 at half and then by 7 in the second half, they in the end they were just too much. The boys' basketball program ended the year with their first winning record since the 16-17 school year and also played in their first Regional Championship since the 16-17 school year. Congrats on a great season and the future looks bright!

PHS Girls Basketball Update

- Congratulations as our PHS Girls Basketball team won the Prairie Central Regional Championship on 2/17/23 and also won the first round of the Coal City Sectional against St. Joseph Ogden last night advancing to the Sweet 16. Tomorrow evening they have a chance to avenge their only loss of the season as the face Fieldcrest for an opportunity to advance to the Elite 8 and play in the Peotone Super sectional for an opportunity to advance to state.
- Good luck ladies!

PHS Show Choir Competition Updates

- o 2/4/23 @ Crete Monee
 - Placed 3rd runner up in Varsity Division and Travis Bush was best performer
- o 2/11/23 @ Manteno
 - Finished 3rd Runner Up and Faith Miller was best performer
- o 2/18/23 @ El Paso Gridley
 - 3rd Runner Up and Eric Lanclos was best performer
- o 2/25/23 @ Sullivan
 - Good Luck!

ICE Honors Band Festival

 Congrats to all who participated and tackled some very challenging pieces and performed admirably!

PHS Unified Basketball

 On 2/8/23 the PHS Unified Basketball Team squared off against BBCHS's B Team and won by 2 points! An awesome experience was had by all. The team also competed in the Regional at Plano on Saturday, 2/11/23 and lost in the championship by 2 points, however we did receive an atlarge bid invitation to attend the IHSA Unified State Tournament on March 10th and 11th.

• This week is National FFA week and our Peotone FFA had 5 students earn their Illinois State FFA Degrees. This was the second highest number recognized by one school in the state for our area! These students were Isabella Johnson, Avery Klecka, Mark Jones, Trevor Farrell, and Katie Erikson. All these students will be formally recognized after they receive their awards in June. Section Proficiency Awards were last week at Tri-Point HS. Six of our students won awards and they were Bryce Thomas, Emma Bialko, Will Bialko, Mark Jones, Reese Parker, and Isabella Johnson. These students compete at District on March 8th.

• February 2023 Game On Teacher of the Month

 Luisa Suarez is the February Game-On teacher of the month. The award was presented by last month's winner presented by Kim Pagliarulo. Congrats Luisa!

Mrs. Carole Zurales, Principal at Peotone Elementary School, reported to the Board that PES has been recognizing Black History Month all month long with different activities in their grade levels including: Third Grade is choosing a Black American to research and create a Google Slides presentation to present to the class, Second Grade has learned about famous black Americans and their impact on American History and one class will be writing letters to Ruby Bridges, First Grade has incorporated biographies into their guided reading groups, and kindergarten has learned about famous Black artists through their "Scholastic Let's Find Out"

- We had so much fun at our Valentine Day parties and it was nice to have parent volunteers' help with the parties.
- Peotone PRIDE Spirit Week for our February Monthly Focus of Can You Feel the Love where we have been focusing on having pride in our work, behavior, family, school, and community.
- K/1 STEM Club has been a hit and has its last session next
 Thursday. The Third Grade Yearbook Club is in full swing designing our yearbook. Third Grade Floor Hockey starts next week with both a Monday and Tuesday session because of the high interest.
- Upcoming Events
 - 3/1 Magical Math and STEM Night
 - Week of % POP Week for Teachers

Mrs. Jennifer Tekiela, Principal at Peotone Intermediate Center reported to the Board that PIC's Volleyball club wrapped up last week. Thank you to Miss. Schwoebel for a great season. We are very excited to start a Yoga Club to start with Miss Stukenborg.

Speaking of Yoga, I would like to shout out Miss Stukenborg for providing PIC staff with an after school yoga class.

We would like to thank Mrs. Zurales and our community partners for getting us motivated to achieve our health goals these last few weeks. Her leadership has motivated and helped many staff in their 2023 health journey including me.

The PIC Literacy Committee met last week. We are very excited about kicking off One School One Book. Our kick off will coincide with National DEAR Day on April 12, 2023.

We have a couple of field trips planned. Our fifth graders will be attending The Homewood Science Center on April 23 and 24. Our fourth graders will be attending a play at GSU to see The Tortoise and the Hare on April 14.

Mr. Scott Wenzel, Principal and Wendy Bean, Assistant Principal of Peotone Junior High School reported to the Board that our PJHS MAP Team conducted their Winter MAP Systems/Data Day on January 24 and 25.

- The Illinois 5Essentials Survey will conclude on March 31.
- Black History Month
 - 8th Grade Social Studies Projects were completed on prominent African American individuals. The students presented in their class and we are displaying their projects on our television that is in the foyer area.
 - 6th/7th Computers Projects are being done with the students on influential people.
- Image Group Photography was at PJHS on February 14 taking pictures of all clubs, volleyball, and wrestling.
- The PJHS Band will be performing Tuesday, March 7 at the PHS Auditorium 7:00 PM. The PJHS Choir will be performing Thursday, March 9 at the PHS Auditorium 7:00 PM.
- Coach Laura Fitzpatrick conducted a schoolwide written spelling test. The top 26 spellers competed in a Spelling Bee held at PJHS on February 17. The Spelling Bee Champion for PJHS is Jillian Roark, 8th grader. Coming in 2nd place was 8th grader, Abby Varboncouer and 3rd place was 7th grader, Greyson Denny.

- Congratulations to our 7th and 8th grade Math Teams who competed in the Momence Math Invitational and took 3rd place out of 16 schools in the large division.
- The PJHS play "Robin Hood" will be this weekend. Saturday, February 25 at 7:00 pm and Sunday, February 26 at 2:00 pm.
- The 7th and 8th grade Volleyball teams wrap up their regular season this week.
 - The 7th Grade Volleyball team took 2nd place in the Kan-Will Conference Tournament.
 - The 7th Grade Volleyball Regional will begin Saturday, February
 25. It is being held at Beecher. Our girls will play Monday, February
 27.
 - The 8th Grade Volleyball Regional will begin Saturday, March 4.
- The PJHS wrestling team has wrapped up their regular season. They will be competing in the IESA Regional on Saturday, February 25 at Bishop MacNamara.
- The PJHS Soccer team begins this week.
- The PJHS Track team will begin practice March 13.
- Scholastic Bowl and the Math team have begun practice and will be competing in a couple of weeks.

Mrs. Amy Loy, Director of Student Services, reported to the Board that Mrs. Loy reviewed a new required activity of the district is to complete an Annual Cost Report for our Medicaid reimbursement for school based health activities. Mrs. Loy will work with Mr. Fulgencio and Mrs. Haag to submit our claim by the March 31 deadline so that we continue to receive our timely reimbursements for school based health services.

Mrs. Loy also shared she is serving as a representative for Peotone School District as well as the southeast side of Will County on the Action Council for Birth to Five Illinois. Birth to Five Illinois has organized the State of IL into Action Councils and Family Councils. The Action Council is currently completing our regional scan of services availability, barriers to accessing services for our littlest children, and to then create a strategic plan that outlines the early learning experiences available and to improve the gaps in service that exist. Meetings are held on average about 2 times per month and we also have a few Peotone parents that are advocating on the Family Council as well.

Mrs. Loy shared a follow-up from a previous Board report regarding our partnership with Will County Health Dept. to provide free counseling for students in need will soon commence at PJHS. We have all the signed consents returned and are excited about this free support to offer to students that might be in need or benefit from the mental health support.

Lastly, Mrs. Loy shared she is looking forward to upcoming professional development that is projected for our April 14 School Improvement Day as we will have a presentation on co-teaching presented by the SOWIC special education cooperative for general education and special education teachers throughout the district.

Mr. Ruben Suarez, Director of Technology, reported to the Board that this week we kicked off the migration of our website to Apptegy. We have a very good team from Apptegy working on the migration. The new site should be much more informative for users since it makes it easy for us to post new information or edit existing posts.

Next week we kick off the Duo cloud migration project. This process should be invisible to our users.

Mr. Chris Crawford, Director of Buildings and Grounds, reported to the Board That Mr. Crawford had 319 work orders for the month of January. Those include work orders created by the maintenance team, administration and automatic preventative maintenance work orders:

- 1. Work Orders by building:
 - a. Bus Barn = 2
 - b. PIC = 44
 - c. PES = 56
 - d. CSC = 58
 - e. PHS = 60
 - f. PJHS = 99
- 2. Work Orders by Category:
 - a. HVAC = 99
 - b. Grounds = 45
 - c. Electrical = 44
 - d. Preventive Maintenance= 27
 - e. Carpentry = 18
 - f. Plumbing = 17
 - g. General Maintenance= 16
 - h. Life/Safety = 10
 - i. Moving/Delivery = 10
 - j. Equipment Repair = 10
 - k. Custodial = 8

- I. Administrative = 7
- m. Lock & Key = 5
- n. Vandalism = 3

The Fire panel project at PHS was completed on Feb 20th. The Company will be out to train the new system to the staff who needs to be involved. The ROE did their annual inspections on Jan 23rd. PIC, PHS and PES had zero violations. We only had four small violations District wide.

CLOSED EXECUTIVE SESSION:

For the purpose of discussing the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance, or dismissal of specific employees or legal counsel; collective negotiating matters; student disciplinary cases and other matters relating to individual students; pending, probable, or imminent litigation; security procedures, school building safety and security, and the use of personnel and equipment to respond to an actual, a threatened, or a reasonable potential danger to the safety of employees, students, staff, the public or public property.

ADJOURNMENT:

At 6:45 p.m., President Robinson asked for a motion to adjourn the regular board meeting of February 22, 2023. Mr. Uthe made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Bettenhausen seconded the motion, and on a voice call vote, the following board members answered aye (4) Mrs. Robinson, Mrs. Becker, Mr. Bettenhausen, Mr. Uthe, (3) absent, Mrs. Love Mrs. Moe, Mr. Stoub and no nays.

Tara Robinson, President

Tara Rebisson

Cathy Cuculich, Reporter